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First and foremost, it is my privilege to have been selected as urologist for Japanese 

Urological Association, Asian Scholarship program.   

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic circumstances I wasn’t able to come to Japan, however 

I am happy that I came this year, especially for coming at Jichi Medical University. I am 

happy for what I have learned for the last one month experience. And I would like to thank 

Professor Tetsuya Fujimura and his team for his kind hospitality and welcoming me to his 

department.    

They were kind enough to ask about my study plan and made study program regarding 

to it. My main purpose was to obtain basic knowledges about Robotic surgery in Japan 

and I am very satisfied that observed and simulated the robotic surgery.  

There were 3 main rotations at different departments:   

- Pediatric Urology surgeries on Monday of every week.    

- Nephrology Urology surgeries on Wednesdays of every week.   

- General Urology Robotic surgery and laparoscopic surgeries everyday.    

Herewith I am presenting the surgeries that I have assisted.  

Table: 

Operation. Date Wash 
hand 

Number Department  

 Kidney transplantation 
surgery  

2023/9/20 + 1 Nephrology 

Removed of Polycystic 
kidney 

2023/9/27 + 1 Nephrology 

Nephrectomy right side 2023/10/5 + 1 Nephrology 

Right orchiopexy  2023/9/25 + 1 Pediatric 
urology 

Right orchiopexy 2023/10/02 + 1 Pediatric 
urology 

Robotic assistant 
salcolpopexy  

2023/9/12 - 1 Urology 

Robotic assistant 
Radical prostatectomy  

2023/9/15,21,22,26,29 
2023/10/6 

- 6 Urology 

Robotic assistant radical 
cystectomy 

2023/9/19,26 
2023/10/3 

- 3 Urology 

Robotic assistant 
nephroureterectomy  

2023/9/14,19,21,28,29 
2023/10/3,5 

- 9 Urology 

Laparscopic surgery sometimes - - Urology 

 



Herewith I have attached some photos.  

 
With Professor Fujimura                                                       With Professor Iwami 

   
Pediatric urology team                                                             Nephrology Team 

Therefore, I would like to extend my gratitude for giving me this opportunity for the very 

first time from Mongolia. I confident about this scholarship program is much needed and 

very beneficial for young doctors from other Asian countries. And I will surely suggest my 

other colleagues for the apply for this program.   


